
 

CALENDAR 
  

Friday, May 26 
Bagels - $1 
Field Day  

1/2 Day of School 
Extended Care (Until 4p.m.) 

- ONLY IF YOU SIGNED UP 
 

Sunday, May 28 
 8:15 a.m. - Worship 

9:45 a.m. - Bible Class & S.S.  
11:00 a.m.  - Worship  

  
Monday, May 29 

No School! 
Memorial Day 

8:15 a.m. - Meet for Memorial Day Parade 
 

Wednesday, May 31 
8:30 a.m.  - Chapel 

 
Friday, June 2 

Picnic Permission Slips Due Today! 
Spirit Day 

Bagels—$1 
  

 
CHURCH ATTENDANCE: IN-PERSON 
CHURCH ATTENDANCE IS REQUIRED 
FOR MEMBERS TO QUALIFY FOR THE 
MEMBER EDUCATION RATE. When you 
are attending church, we have two kiosks in the 
narthex to record your attendance! Simply type 
your phone number and check your name(s)! 
See an usher for assistance. NOTE: If your 
number does not work, please submit an attend-
ance card with your updated information to the 
church office.  A minimum of 50% in-person 
attendance is required each quarter for 
church members to qualify for the member 
education rate.  The Fourth quarter will end 
on June 9. 

 
SMART TUITION:  If you haven’t done so,  
please send in your re-enrollment form ASAP 
so we can set up your account for the 2023-
2024 school year.  Smart Tuition Forms need to 
be filled out every school year.   
 
LIBRARY BOOKS:  If you have library books 
at home, please return them to the library 
ASAP.   
 

Equip, Support, Serve, Witness Where God Calls Us. 

MAY 26, 2023 

 
NEW ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT:  Upon 
the retirement of Mrs. Trepanier as the school’s ad-
ministrative assistant at the end of the school year, 
Mrs. Blyth Mackinder will be our new administrative 
assistant.  Mrs. Mackinder has many connections to 
St. Paul as a church member, an alumnus of the 
school, and recent preschool teacher.  Mrs. Mackin-
der brings a wealth of varied work experiences with-
in the St. Paul community and the larger Detroit Met-

ro area.  Please welcome Mrs. Mackinder to her new role beginning 
Monday, June 19. 
 
FUN RUN:   Thank you for your generous donations and support of our 
school.  Donations go to the St. Paul Lutheran School PTL for Family Fun 
Night, the Valentine’s Dance, Christian Youth Camp, Apparel, Teacher Ap-
preciation Week and Gift, School Library, and toward the Playground Re-
surfacing Fund.   On Tuesday, May 30, the second-grade students will have 
the opportunity to tape Mr. Francik to the gym wall.  The second-grade class 
raised the most money per student and earned this reward.  The whole 
school will watch Mr. Francik get taped to the gym wall. 
 
FIELD DAY 2023:  Volunteers are needed on Friday, May 26, to make this 
a fun day for our students.  Contact your child’s teacher if you can help. 
Note:  Volunteer hours for this event can be used to meet your Time and 
Talent Hours requirement. 

 
HALF DAY OF SCHOOL: On Friday, May 26, after the Field Day, there 
is a  half day of school.  Extended care is available until 4:00 p.m.  IF YOU 
PRE-REGISTER.   

 
TIME AND TALENT HOURS:  Each K-8th grade family is required to 
give 20 hours of service during the school year.  You can earn these hours 
when you help in your child’s classroom, drive for a field trip, attend a PTL 
meeting, or help at a PTL event.  Upcoming volunteer opportunities are 
posted on the PTL board in the main hallway   Please make sure you rec-
ord your hours in the file box on the table outside the school office.  A 
fee of $10 per hour will be assessed if not served by May 31st. 
 
ALL SCHOOL PICNIC:  Our All School Picnic is on June 7 at Bloomer 
State Park in Rochester Hills. A permission slip was emailed home last 
week, and another is attached to the Viking  today.  Because this is a family 
event, we encourage you to drive your child(ren) and stay the day with us.  
Please remember that there will be no extended care after the picnic.  If 
you have arranged  a ride for your child, please pick them up at the school 
by 3:35 p.m.  Permission slips are due by Friday, June 2, so we can have an 
accurate head count for food.     
 
PRESCHOOL GRADUATION for 4 yr. old's will be held during the wor-
ship service at 11:00 a.m. on Sunday, June 4.  Please save the date and plan 
to worship with us, and congratulate them after the service, as they continue 
on to Kindergarten in the fall.     
 
REPORT CARD CHANGE:  In order to give teachers a reasonable 
amount of time to complete your child’s fourth quarter report card, the final 
report card of the school year will be mailed to your house during the week 
of June 12. 



  

 
REENROLLMENT:  Registration for K-6th grade is now $350.  After June 10, it will go up to $400.  Pre-
school registration is $150.  If you are planning on returning to St. Paul in the fall, please send the form in to-
day.  We are already getting ready to order books etc. and need to know actual numbers.  Sending in your re-
enrollment now will save you $50, and also help us in preparation for a new school year.  Thank you.    

 
 NOTICE THESE DATES 

 

 
 May 26 - Field Day-1/2 Day of School   

(Latchkey will be available until 4:00 p.m. only if you sign up in advance) 
 

May 29 - Memorial Day - No School -  We will March in the Memorial Day Parade 
  

June 4 - Preschool Graduation (11:00 a.m.) 
 

June 7 - All School Picnic (No Extended Care after the Picnic) 
 

June 8 - Records Day—1/2 Day of School 
 

June  9  - Last Day of School - Honor Roll and Perfect Attendance Awards/Closing Service 
 
 

JOIN US IN THE ROYAL OAK MEMORIAL DAY PARADE! 
 

Bring your red white and blue bikes, scooters, wagons etc. and join in the fun! 
 

We will meet at 8:15 a.m. (Parade starts at 9:00 a.m.) on Monday, 5-29,  
at Main street South of Lincoln.    Look for volunteers in neon yellow for 

help!  Everyone is welcome to MARCH with us.  Contact 

Rachel with any questions: 248-979-1327 

 

 

 

 

Extended Care Sign-up Form 
 

May 30 - June 2 

 

 

                                                 Tuesday     Wednesday     Thursday     Friday 

 

                                    AM                 AM                  AM            AM                 

     

                                               PM                  PM                   PM            PM  

 

                                 

Family Name:  _________________________________ 

 

Number of Children  Attending:  ________________ 

 
    We do not have Extended Care on Mondays.  

  


